FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

May 10, 2005
     


CONTACT: 
-Vera Smith, Conservation Director, Colorado Mountain Club, 303.917.7222



-TJ Brown, Campaign Coordinator, Colorado Mountain Club, 303.996.2769
COLORADO SEEKING RESOLUTION TO PROBLEMATIC ROADS ISSUE

State requests Congress to protect national parks, wilderness and private property from frivolous road claims

Yesterday the 65th Colorado General Assembly adopted HJR 1069 with strong bi-partisan support.  The joint resolution, sponsored by Representative Tom Plant and Senator Dan Grossman, calls upon Congress to enact legislation to resolve conflicts and damage to private property, national parks, and other conservation lands resulting from the misapplication of Revised Statute (R.S.) 2477.

R.S. 2477 is an outdated loophole from the 1866 mining law that is used to claim wash bottoms, little used cattle paths, and horse trails as “constructed public highways” across private land and some of Colorado’s most precious protected areas such as Dinosaur National Monument and Browns Park National Wildlife Refuge.  This resolution adds to the growing clamor from property owners, counties, sportsmen organizations and conservationists for a fair, balanced and timely resolution to this growing problem.

The resolution calls for Congressional legislation that would: 

-Provide heightened protection for national parks, national wildlife refuges, wilderness and roadless areas as well as private land.

-Set deadlines for asserting R.S. 2477 claims so that the issue can be resolved in a timely fashion and concluded.

-Include comprehensive opportunities for the public to be heard.

-Include national standards for determining what is a R.S. 2477 right-of-way.  

“Colorado has a long history of successfully addressing contentious public land issues and the action taken in the legislature is evidence of that.”  Said Vera Smith, Conservation Director at the Colorado Mountain Club. "We look forward to working with our Congressional delegation to find a legislative solution that includes the recommendations of the state legislature.”

Other entities in Colorado have recently addressed the R.S. 2477 highway issue. Last summer Colorado Counties Inc. adopted a new policy on R.S. 2477 that recognizes the need for a legislative solution.  Representative Mark Udall is currently working on legislation that would address R.S. 2477 in the U.S. Congress.  

More information on the web at:    http://previous.cmc.org/cmc/conservation/rs2477.htm
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